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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

On Friday, September 20th, Stoddard Baptist Home Foundation, Inc. hosted its second “Sail with Stoddard” 
Fundraiser Boat Cruise at the National Harbor in Fort Washington, Maryland. The three hour boat cruise on 
the Potomac was a time of fellowship with fun, food and entertainment for board members, staff, family and 
friends.  
 
Stoddard extends much appreciation and gratitude to the many corporate sponsors and supporters of this pri-
vately chartered fun-filled event. In particular, we wish to acknowledge all of our premiere corporate sponsors, 
Allied Pharmaceuticals, EMS, Century Elevator and Unidine. Through the generosity of our sponsors and 
supporters, Stoddard raised over $47,000! 
 
All proceeds and monetary donations assist in the funding of programs and services for our residents at 
Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home and Stoddard Baptist Global Care. 

Stoddard’s“Sail With Us”  Boat Cruise 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php
https://sailwithstoddard2018.shutterfly.com/_/marquee?content=sailwithstoddard2018.222.1
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Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

To make a donation, please visit:  
www.stoddardbaptistfoundation.org/donate.php 

Designation Numbers:  

9672 & 9673 

Designation Number:  

94544/74410 

Sharing success of programs with our communities in order to encourage confidence  

in sustaining repetitive support, growth and utilization of services 

http://www.stoddardbaptisthome.com/donate.php


“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

MARIGOLD RESIDENT HIGHLIGHT 

Interview by 
Dr. Rosalind L. Wright, RN-BC 

Executive Director of Clinical Operations and Support/Administrator 
 

Mr. Warren Young, a resident already living at The Marigold on 11th Street when Stoddard took over the 
management, has an interesting story to tell.  I sat down and listened to him discuss his childhood and life 
after childhood and discovered some very interesting things about him.  A Veteran of the Army, Mr. Young 
is very proud of the service he provided.  He received his Basic Training in Fort Dix, New Jersey in 1983. 
Mr. Young’s next stop was Aberdeen Proving Ground, a United States Army facility located adjacent to         
Aberdeen, Maryland where he received his Ordinance Training as a Tank Mechanic. Mr. Young’s next   
assignment was in Fort Hood, Texas where he worked on all types of vehicles, no vehicle was too big or 
too small.  He worked on the very large tanks and was also a Tow Truck Operator.  Mr. Young became a 
Recovery Specialist and his tour of duty now sent him oversees.  Landing in Katterbach Army Base in    
Numenberg, Germany, Mr. Young continued to work on all types of vehicles. While in the military, Mr. 
Young also became a sharp shooter, a status that was maintained throughout his army career. He states 
“life was challenging as he strived to meet all expectations in the military, but this is one part of his life that 
he would not change”. 

Upcoming Community Events 

Annual SBH Day  
Monday, November 18, 2019 

 
Time: 1:00 p.m.  

Location:  
Pilgrim Rest Baptist Church 

4611 Sheriff Road, N.E. 
Washington, D.C. 20019 

 

(Hosted by the Missionary Baptist Ministers’  
Conference of Washington, D.C. & Vicinity) 

Annual SBHF Holiday Open House  
Friday, December 13, 2019 

 
Time: 5:00 - 8:00 p.m.  

Location:  
Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home 

1818 Newton Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20010 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 
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“Stoddard Lives: Stoddard Live!” Radio One Broadcast 

Steve Nash, Ron Thompson , Fred Jerkins and 
Winston Chaney at Radio One Station on  

Tuesday, July 9th. 

Stoddard continues its partnership with Radio One, whereas Mr. Steve Nash, President and CEO, is the radio 
host for the “Stoddard Lives: Stoddard Live!” Broadcast every Tuesday at 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. on WYCB 1340 
AM. Listen via live radio WYCB 1340 AM, live stream web link: https://myspiritdc.com/listen-live/ or Face-
booklive@stevienash. 

Steve Nash, Darius Brooks and Rev Garrison after 
show on Tuesday, July 30th.  

Mr. Brooks is a gospel and RB singer/producer. 

Pictured Left to Right: 
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SBNH EMPLOYEE HIGHLIGHTS 

Mr. Robert Hood, Director of Therapeutic Recreational 
Activities, won the “Closer to the Pin” Award at the Forest 
Hills Golf Tournament on September 9, 2019 at the     
Norbeck Country Club in Rockville, Maryland. The other 
golf team members included: Steven Nash, President and 
CEO, Bob Spencer, former Nursing Home Administrator 
and Kaylan Nash, son of Steve Nash. 

Ms. Linda Lee of the Medical Records Department was     

selected by the LeadingAge Association to participate in 

the LA Leadership Academy. 
 

Ms. Lee joined the Stoddard Family twenty-nine years 
ago. She is the Health Information Manager/HIPAA  
Officer at Stoddard Baptist Nursing Home.  Her personal 
commitment to aging services is a work of passion that 
she focuses on every day. She states, “the older adults 
are my “life” and find satisfaction in trying to find ways to 
resolve issues that will make a positive impact in their 
lives.”   
 

Through the Leadership Academy, Ms. Lee hopes to  
acquire new acquaintances, with whom she can build  
professional and personal relationships on an ongoing 
basis. She wants to gain a new perspective of the  
intricacies of health care and create an exciting and  
fulfilling life for our older adults. Her goal is to utilize the 
knowledge she acquires to help our residents by  
becoming a stronger advocate. 

Mr. Robert Hood 
Director of Therapeutic Recreational Activities 

Ms. Linda Lee 
Manager, Medical Records Department 

https://myspiritdc.com/listen-live/
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“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE  cont. 

On August 24th, The 
Universal Church Group 
visited the residents and 

comes to the facility  
every Friday. The Pastor 

Daniel Williams also 
comes one Saturday a 
month to do a church 

service. 

On September 4th, residents enjoy “Porch View”, which is a program started by Ms. Calvin Heath, Activities 
Assistant, where residents come out on the porch for music listening and reality orientation.  

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Forming and maintaining profound, trustful and sustainable relationships 

Board’s Corner 

New Jerusalem Baptist Church Celebrates 70th Church Anniversary 

On Saturday, August 17th, New Jerusalem Baptist Church celebrated its 70th Church Anniversary with a ban-
quet at Martin’s Camelot in Upper Marlboro, Maryland. The Guest Preacher for the occasion was Presidential 
Care Board Member/Treasurer, Rev. Amaziah C. Harper, Pastor, Mentrotone Baptist Church, Washington, 
D.C. The Anniversary’s Theme, “Still Standing” from Ephesians 6:11-16, was celebrated with evening ser-
vices throughout the week with the following guest preachers: 
 
  ➢ Rev. Clevester O. Wimbish, Community Bible Baptist Church 
  ➢ Pastor Roy J. Holbrook, Delaware Baptist Church 
  ➢ Rev. Soames Williams, Metropolitan Baptist Church 
  ➢ Minister Robert P. Campbell, New Jerusalem Baptist Church 
 
Dr. Thomas J. Henderson, Pastor, was called to New Jerusalem thirty-two years after the late Pastor James 
R. Miles established the church in August 1949. Pastor Henderson, a son of Bethesda Baptist Church, has 
proven himself to be the man that Rev. Miles believed him to be and the leader for whom the church prayed. 
Pastor Henderson has demonstrated that God is the head and center of his existence. He not only preaches 
the Word, but lives it. He not only preaches faith, but demonstrates it. He not only preaches giving, but sets 
the standard by example. Under the leadership of Pastor Henderson, New Jerusalem Baptist Church has 
continued to grow and abound in God’s love.  

From the Pastor 
 

On behalf of myself and First Lady Barbara Henderson, we are eternally 
grateful to those founding Saints who sacrificed themselves to make 
possible the New Jerusalem Baptist Church. As a result of their faithful-
ness, that has passed on to generations to follow, 
 

“We’re Still Standing”! 

 

70th Church Anniversary 

The following Board Members celebrated their birthday during the third quarter of 2019: 

Mr. Bob Davis 

July 15th 

Mr. Thedford Collins 

September 12th 

Rev. Binkley Garrison 

September 16th 

Mrs. Phyllis Brown 

September 9th 

Rev. Aubrey Lewis 

September 12th 

Dr. Lennox Graham 

September 18th 

Rev. Dr. James Terrell 

September 29th 



The CECA Foundation was established to celebrate caregiver excellence, and promote quality patient care 
by providing healthcare institutions with the funding, tools and best practices to recognize their outstanding 
caregivers. Stoddard is honored to have the CECA Foundation as a partner in our mission. 

“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

September - Melissa Ellis,  
Laundry Aide 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

July - Kathy Muhammad 
Operations Coordinator 

August - Carl Dunwell 
Dietary Aide 

SBNH CECA Award Winners - July, August and September 2019 
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people thrive in their place of community 

On July 17th, summer students from the Marion Barry Youth Leadership Institute 
hosted a show of dancing, spoken word and singing. 

On July 12th, residents enjoyed a picnic at Hains Point with sunshine,  
good food and lots of laughter. 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE cont. 



“To form and sustain safe, viable and caring communities for those in need”. 

Instituting innovative and engaging support services that will help  

people thrive in their place of community 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST GLOBAL CARE 

Residents enjoy a Holiday Cook Out on July 3rd 

SBGC CECA Award Winners - July, August and September 2019 
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August - Shawnta Barnes 
Activities Specialist 

July - Jamal Sesay 
Licensed Practical Nurse 

September - Mary Tumenta,  
Certified Nursing Assistant 
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HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME  

Fourth of July Celebration 

HIGHLIGHTS at STODDARD BAPTIST NURSING HOME cont. 
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Labor Day Cookout 

Black Student Fund School Talent Show 
On Friday, August 2nd, students visited and showcased their various talents for the residents.  


